SWIMMING MEET FOR MAINLAND STARS TO BE HELD IN FEBRUARY

Honolulu swimming fans will have an opportunity to see the Hawaiian swimming team, recently returned victorious from Antwerp, in an indoor meet to be staged in the Y. M. C. A. tank about December 7. This will be the first chance for the local fans to see the Olympic victors in action since last April and incidentally it will be the last chance for some time to come as three members of the team, Duke Kahanamoku, Ludy Langer and Pua Kealoha will leave here on December 17 for a tour of the Antipodes.

The first swimming meet next year probably will be held in February during the time of the carnival. This was another decision reached at the meeting of the board of governors of Hawaiian A. A. U. at the noon meeting today. The February meet will be a two day February meet will be a two day affair at which the 100 yard wo-men's outdoor national championship will probably be staged and for this event Ethelda Bleibtrey of New York and Margaret Woodbridge of Detroit will probably be brought here. Besides that the 100 yard men's junior outdoor national event and the men's junior high dive will probably also be staged. It is also planned to bring Ray Kea-gris from Los Angeles to race Warren Kealoha in the backstroke.

The matter of finances in connection with the Australian trip and how the details should be handled was left by the meeting in the bands of President George

"Dad" Center.

At the meeting of the executive committee of the Outrigger Canoe club yesterday Duke Kahanamoku, W. W. Harris, Jr., George "Dad" Center, Helen Moses and Mrs. R. T. Moses were made honorary life members.